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Presidentõs Report 

 
The month of June is the beginning of the new legion 
year and hence your new Branch Executive Committee 
and those in key Non-Executive Committee positions met 
for the first time on Wednesday, June 14. It was a 
successful and progressive meeting with all looking 
forward working together towards a common goal , the 
growth of the Kanata Legion.  For your information, the 
new Executive and other Contacts list is included  in this 
newsletter and the new organization chart is posted at 
the branch.  
 
In the month of May , Branch #638-Kanata exhibited 
comradeship and support to our neighbouring legion 
community, West Carleton (Constance Bay) Branch #616 
with the flooding afterm ath by donating food, funds and 
providing relief with one meal preparation .  My thanks to 
comrades Gaëtan Chartier, Brenda Grant, Dan Knighton, 
Garth Lee, Sue McLean and George Pollock for the 
preparation and/or serving a turkey dinner on May 19 to 
flood v ictims at Branch 616. I had the privilege to be a 
part of the serving team.  Kathryn Scott, Branch 616 
President, extended a huge thank -you and gratitude from 
their branch to ours.   
 
I am pleased to report the Ladiesõ Auxiliary elected a new 
executive on May 18.  Congratulations to all!    
 
On May 24, Branch #638 was privileged to honour and 
remember comrade Ivan Hawley, Past President, near the 
one year anniversary of his passing in coordination with 
comrade Ivanõs wife, Kathleen,  and daughter, Susan, by 
hosting a Celebration of Life/Legion Tribute.  Special 
thanks to comrades Gaëtan Chartier, Garry Fancy, Brenda 
Grant, Moira Green, Mark Hunter, Dan Knighton, Garth 
Lee, PJ Rose, Bob Thomson and Colour Party for helping 
make this event a success.  Thank you to all who 
attended.  
 
Thank you to comrade Dan Knighton, Chair of the Honours 
and Awards Committee, the committee and volunteers 
for a very successful Honours and Awards presentations 
and dinner on May 28.  Good turnout, good food and 
many awards and recognitions. Congratulations to all 
award recipients, particularly to comrade Sue McLean for 
receiving the Legionnaire of the Year Award!  
 
 

 
 
Cadet Liaison Officer, Denis Pelletier , and I attended the 
38th Annual Inspection of 872 Kanata Squadron Royal 
Canadian Air Cadets on June 3.  I had the privilege of 
presenting the Royal Canadian Legion Medal of Excellence 
to an outstanding cadet.  
 
On June 4, Cadet Liaison Officer, Denis Pelletier , 
attended the annual inspection of the Dragoons Army 
Cadets while I attended the 706 Ottawa Snowy Owl Royal 
Canadian Air Cadet Squadron 57th Annual Ceremonial 
Review. Again, I had the privilege of presenting the Royal 
Canadian Legion Medal of Excellence. 
    

 
 
Special thanks to Comrades Terry Jacobs, Immediate Past 
President, Bruce Judge, 1st Vice-President, Bob Thomson, 
Sgt. @ Arms for assisting with the conduct of the Royal 
Canadian Legion, Branch 616-West Carleton elections 
with me on June 1, 2017.  
 
Thank you to Comrade Sue McLean for coordinating the 
Kanata Legionõs Annual Veterans Luncheon on June 6 and 
to comrade Moira Green for being the Emcee!  It was a 
very full house with over 120 in attendance, including 
over 20 WWII veterans present.  Great Job!  
 
Last Post ð Comrade Joseph Raymond Garrison passed 
away on June 7.  Comrade Ray was a long-time member 
of the legion and received a 60-year service pin at last 
yearõs Honours & Awards.  On behalf of the Royal 
Canadian Legion, Branch #638, our deepest sympathy to 
the Garrison family.  
 
On June 11, I attended the Centurion Sea Cadetsõ 25th  
Annual Ceremonial Review. 
 
 

http://www.kanatabr638.ca/


A reminder that the annual Presidentõs Canada Day BBQ, 
July 1, is coming up!  Everyone is welcome!  Donations 
are welcome!  Food! Music by Debra McCann! Canadian 
Maple Leaf Quilt draw will  take place at 1 :50 p.m.  
Raising funds for the Homeless Veterans program. Be sure 
to get your quilt tickets!  

 
Respectfully submitted,   
 

Lorraine Lapensée 
 

 
From the First Vice  
 
As your newly elected branch First Vice President , I would 
first like to thank comrade Dan Knighton for leaving the 
position in good order and offering me a guiding hand as I 
assume the responsibilities of the position . Thank you, 
Dan.  In accordance with the branch General By-Laws, it 
is my duty to assist the President, upon her request, in 
the performance of her duties and accept the 
Chairmanship of a Standing Committee. In my case, it is 
the Chairmanship of the Training and Organizational 
Development Committee. I will talk about this position in 
the next issue.  
 
There will be lots for us to d o during the coming term and 
there will be times when we will all be called upon to 
share the workload to support our mutual goal of 
operating the branch. As I attended the Executive 
Committee meeting last Wednesday, I felt positive air 
in the room and a sense of comradeship. I trust we can 
maintain this outlook and look forward to working with 
everyone on the Executive and in the branch. 
 
Bruce Judge 
1st Vice-President 
Training and Organizational Development   
 

 

From the Second Vice 

Sports Desk 
 
This year the Kanata Branch sent three teams to the 
annual zone "G" golf tournament that took place June 3 
at the Madawaska Golf Course. 
 
I would like to congratulate Bob and Martin Mason for 
winning the seniors division with a score of 71. Also, 
congratulations to Brenda Grant and Garth Lee for 
coming in at 5th place with a score of 86. 
 
These two teams are now heading out to Petawawa on 
July 22 for the District " G" golf tournament. Good  
luck to both teams. 
 

I would also like to thank Dan Knighton and Mark Hunter 
for a game well played. You guys represented the branch 
well. 
 

 
  

Just a reminder that our annual golf tournament is July 20, 
so please get your team signed up for it. We still need help 
to set up for dinner July 20.  If you can help, it would be 
appreciated  
 
In good sportsmanship, 
 
Garth Lee CD 
Sports Officer 
Kanata Branch 638  
 
 
 



Gaming  
 

May Bingo Report 
 
Bingo events conducted: 4 
Total attendance: 152 (average 38 per Bingo) 
 
Total Deposit to Bingo Trust :   $2,310.00  
Expenses 
    Rent Paid to Branch  $739.75 
    License Fee  $192.00 
    Paper Cost $1/attendee   $152.00 
Total Expenses             $1,083.75 
 
Revenue after Expenses  $1,226.25 
    20% Ops & Mntce    $   245.25 
    80% Donation Fund   $   981.00 
 

May Catch the Ace Report  
 
Catch the Ace Draws conducted: 4 (draws 7-10) 
 
Total Deposit to CATCH THE ACE:    $1,605.00  
Expenses  
 Rent Paid to Branch  $124.50 
 License Fee  $  36.00 
Total Expenses   $160.50  
 
Revenue after Expenses    $642.00 

20% Ops. & Mntce   $128.40 
80% Donation Fund       $513.60 

 
          $981.00  + $513.60  = $1,494.60 
 
Monies generated from Bingo and Catch the Ace going to 
the Legion for June for Rent and Operations: $1, 237.90 
                

 
Brenda Grant 
2nd Vice 
 
 

2017 Honours & Awards  
 
On May 28, the annual Joint Honours and Awards 
presentations and dinner was held.  The Kanata Legion 
was honoured to have the newly elected Zone G6 
Commander, Bob Atkinson, join us to celebrate and 
recognize award recipients.  Over 90 were in attendance 
to either receive an award or/and to cheer on and 
support their fellow comrades!  What a good atmosphere!  
 
On behalf of the Ladiesõ Auxiliary, Carole McCaskill, L.A. 
President, recognized members and others who supported 
the L.A. during the past year with a presenta tion of a 
150th Canada birthday pewter ornament to each.  
Honours and Awards Committee Chair, Betty Ann Pollock , 
arranged Past Officer medals and service pins that were 
presented to L.A. members.  
 

 
 
The Kanata Legion Honours and Awards presentations was 
emceed by Dan Knighton, Honours and Awards Committee 
Chair.  Awards presented were service pins from 5 years 
to 45 years, appreciation certificates, Certificates of 
Merit, Past Officer medals and bars and Presidentõs 
Commendation certificates presented to comrades Brenda 
Grant, George Pollock, Amanda Robbins, Clay Wheaton!  
Congratulations everyone!   
 
The last award presented 
was an extra special award, 
the Legionnaire of the Year  
award, presented to Sue 
McLean!  Congratulations, 
Sue!  Well deserved! 
 
Special thanks to Kanata 
Legion Honours and Awards 
Committee members: 
Dan Knighton, Chair, Garry 
Fancy, Brenda Grant, 
Lorraine Lapensée, Amanda 
Robbins.   
 
Special thanks to our volunteers:   
 
Garth Lee and Gaëtan Chartier  
ð cooks 
Yves Grimard and Mark Hunter 
ð bar tenders 
Tara Jackson Lee 
 ð kitc hen and server 
Dan Knighton  
ð table set -up and kitchen  
Bev Connell, Judy Homma, 
Lydia Fancy  
ð servers/clearers  
Denis Pelletier  
- dishwasher 
Terry Jenkins & Lorraine Elmas  
- photographers 



 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 

Volunteer Career Opportunities  
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 
Branch #638 is looking to fill two very significant positions:  
Poppy Campaign Chair and Public Relations/Marketing Chair. 
 
Poppy Campaign Chair  
 
To Chair a Committee with the responsibility to organize and 
carry out Branch #638õs annual Poppy Campaign which is one 
of the obligations and responsibilities accepted by Branch 
#638 when it received its charter and meeting the object of 
the Poppy Campaign which is to raise funds for the relief of 
distress among Veterans and their dependants and to 
preserve the memory of those who died in the service of 
their country.  (Poppy Campaign commences the last Friday 
in October and ends on November 10, 2017) 
 
Public Relations/Marketing Chair  
 
To Chair a commit tee with the responsibility to provide 
Legion members, the public and the news media with 
accurate, timely information about Legion policies, programs 
and activities; creating and maintaining a positive image of 
the Kanata Legion, Branch #638 to achieve community 
goodwill.   
  
Those interested please contact either  Lorraine Lapensée, 
President, at 613-831-8319 or lmlapensee@sympatico.ca   
or Bruce Judge, 1st Vice-President, at 613-599-3553 or 
bwjudge@outlook.com 
 
 
 

 
From the Third Vice 
 
Hello, comrades 
 
It is an honour to serve the veterans, membership, 
and community of Legion Branch 638. Please 
welcome comrade Margaret Judge in her role as 
Legion Seniors Chair and comrade Angie Jacklin 
in her role as Branch Bursaries Chair.  Thank you 
to Comrades Brenda Grant, Sue McLean, Doug 
Rowland, Betty Ann Pollock and Denis Pelletier in 
continuing in their respective roles. We still 
require a Chair for the Poppy Campaign. I look 
forward to  positive progressive growth for our 
branch in the upcoming legion year.   

 
In comradeship, 
 
Amanda Robbins 

 
 



Veterans Comforts 

 
Our annual Veteransõ Luncheon was a huge success this 
year ð as usual! 
 

 
 
It was our privilege to host  nearly 120 veterans and their 
guests. If all the Kanata residences had sent people, we 
would have been hard pressed to accommodate all of 
them.  Sadly, the Bridlewood Trails bus decided to have 
hissy fits that morning, and the five people from there 
were unable to attend.  
 

  
 
Judging by all the kudos that we received, it appears that 
everyone enjoyed the meal and the entertainment. The 
guys from the Perl ey say they look forward every year to 
this function.  Pat yourselves on the back , 638! 
 

  
 
When I chose the date, I wondered why it sounded so 
familiar. Dõuh! D Day! So, it seemed entirely fitting to 
recognize our fast dwindling WWII vets , especially. To 
have 4 Normandy vets attending was a bonus. Two of 
those were from our own branch: Gerry Bow en and Bert 
Fox. Jack Hughes was unable to attend. And I couldnõt 
help but think of the late Al Page and the stories he loved 
to tell about driving his tank onto the beach ð 
underwater!  

 
 

Besides the 11 residences in Kanata and our own 
veterans, we invi ted veterans from the Pe rl ey-Rideau. 
Twenty-three (including attendants) made the trek from 
the far east.  A slightly larger group from CFEWU (26) 
fought their way out of the swamp at Shirleyõs Bay to 
attend. Having the youngest and oldest vet should 
become a yearly tradition!  
 

We also had veterans of all ages and most conflicts 
attending. This year, due to the significance of the date, 
we paid special attention to WWII, realizing that many of 
them may not be able to commemorate this date again. 
In no way does this mean that we donõt appreciate all  our 
veterans!  
 

 
 
The event could not have been such a success without the 
capable help of the many branch volunteers. In random 
order,  they were: George, Anita, Bob, Judy, Chris, June, 
Joe, Jo Anne, Johanna, Bev, Linda, Eric (who isnõt a 
member, but weõre working on it), Garth, Sue, Brenda & 
Mary for the rhubarb, Moira, Gerry, Helen, and the 
Highland Mist members; Brenda, John, Robert, and Gus. If 
I forgot anyone, Iõm sure we can find a wet noodle to flog 
me with!  
 
This event is made possible through our Poppy Trust 
Fund. It is one of the reasons that we work so hard on the 
Poppy Campaign.  
 
Sue McLean 
Veterans Service Officer  
613-291-1038 
 

 
Moira and Normandy veteran Gerry Bowen 
Two of our Normandy veterans Gerry Bowen and Bert Fox. 
 



 
Veterans Gerry Dore and 
Bob Kingston at the 
Perley on May 29. Gerry 
and Moira were privileged 
to entertain on Rideau 
South1. 
 
 
 
Submitted by  
Moira Green 
 
 

 
June 16. Staff and 
residents have fun at the 
Annual BBQ at Hope 
Living on Castlefrank. 
Our Poppy trust fund 
supports The Shepherds 
of Good Hope. 

 
 

 
Cenotaph Committee 
 
A committee has been struck regarding the cenotaph. We 
are very fortunate to have a cenotaph here in Kanata. It 
is due to the work of many members--notably John Gooch 
and Urbandale--that we have this memorial. Next year on 
September 20, the cenotaph will celebrate its 20th 
anniversary. Many of you attend the remembrance service 
at the cenotaph , but perhaps there are members out 
there who are not aware of its location. The cenotaph 
itself fronts a memorial park called Village Green 
Memorial Park located on Village Green Road at the 
corner of Teron and Campeau roads. Around the 
periphery of the park are planted 22 maple trees. Each 
one dedicated to a veteran by a family or organization. It 
is well wo rth your while to take a stroll over there and 
look at the trees and the memorial at your leisure.  
 
The committee will be researching avenues to expand the 
existing area to include more places for rem embering 
veterans and friends. If you have an idea to put forward , 
please get in touch with me. This is your cenotaph for 
remembering our veterans.  
 

Yours in continued service,  
 
Moira 
mmgreen@live.com  
613-592-3376 

 
 
 

Battle of the Atlantic Ceremony  
 
On May 7th 2017 our WWII veteran Albert Fox was an 
honoured guest at the battle of the Atlantic ceremony at 
the cenotaph in Ottawa.  
 
He was also entertained at the HMCS Bytown Officers Mess 
on completion of the parade. The Deputy Chief of the RCN 
spent time conversing with him and presented him with the 
Admiralõs personal coin. 
 
Whilst the rest of us suffered in the cold and misty rain, 
Albert was mollycoddled by the Naval staff at the ceno -
taph supplying him with a blanket and wrapping him up.  
 
All in all,  he spent a well deserved and enjoyable day even 
a sightseeing trip around Ottawa, due to his driver missing 
a turn.  
 
It gave me great pleasure to accompany him. Johanna 
Wilkins escorted him at  the cenotaph whilst I marched 
with the Veterans (Naval) contingent.  
 
Submitted by  
Peter J. Wilkins, CD KStG 
 
  
  

From the Ladiesõ Auxiliary 
 
Celebrating Italy, Gardens and Canadaõs 150th 
Birthday!  
 
On June 10, everyone was Italian at the L .A.õs 22nd 
annual fundraiser ð Italian Garden Party in Canada dinner, 
silent auction and dance!   
 

Approximately 55 
guests enjoyed a 
very well -planned 
evening by the 
Ladiesõ Auxiliary 
starting with 
bidding in the 
silent auction and 
sampling the 
antipasto 
appetizers 
followed by an 

Italian buffet including lasagna, artisan mixed salad with 
balsamic dressing, Zolas famous rolls and Italian trifle 
with cook ie and nut topping.  All catered by Zolas 
Restaurant! Guests continued to bid on a variety of great 
items, homemade pies and, for $5, one could get a 
mystery bag!  To add to the Italian theme , Italian songs 
were sung by Lauren Hall, 2013 Inductee to the Ot tawa 
Valley Country Hall of Fame, in addition to a variety of 
good dancing tunes guests enjoyed! 
 

mailto:mmgreen@live.com

